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K – 2 Excursion to Orange Civic Theatre  
Mrs Colquhoun’s class will travel to the Civic Theatre 
tomorrow to watch Patch Theatre Company’s 
production of Yo Diddle Diddle. 
 
This performance explores the theme of resilience 
in a fun filled adventure that is well suited to K – 2 
students.  
 
Could all students please wear their winter dress 
uniform rather than their sports uniform please. The 
bus will leave school at 9:15am. 
 
Bus 
I have recently spoken to Transport NSW regarding 
the future of our bus service.  
 
They are concerned that the numbers catching the 
bus are borderline in regards to making the service 
viable. For this reason they are going to continue 
with the interim contract until the end of 2018. 
Families can help by using the bus service as 
regularly as is practical.  
 
We are working with Apple City to make the run 
work better for our families but with safety 
concerns and time restrictions it has been difficult 
to make changes. 

Assembly 
Thank you to all those who attended the assembly 
on Thursday. Assembly is a great opportunity for the 
students to feel confident in speaking in front of an 
audience. 
 
Our next Assembly will be Thursday 7th June. Miss 
Eberhard, who will be taking Mrs Colquhoun’s class 
from 12th June until the end of the term, will be 
joining us. 
 
OSSA White Soccer 
Yesterday, Aiden, Chelsea and Riley played for the 
OSSA white boys and girls soccer teams. 
 
The boys’ first game was a tough affair against OSSA 
Gold. While the boys were beaten in this game they 
never gave up, digging in and making the second 
half much closer than the first. Aiden was one of the 
key players on the team working hard in defence as 
well as pushing forward and threatening to score 
goals. 
 
Unfortunately Aiden was injured warning up for the 
second game and wasn’t able to play. Green scored 
a goal early but it was obvious that White were 
going to put up a fight. Riley scored a fantastic 
individual goal, which was followed up by a second 
by one of his teammates. Greens scored again close 
to the end of the game to make it 2 all. Neither team 
managed to score again with 2-2 being the final 
score. 
 

What’s on!! 
Term 1 2018 

 30th  May, K-2 Yo Diddle Diddle, Orange Civic 
Theatre  

 7th June Assembly 2:45pm 
 11th June Public Holiday 
 12th June School Resumes  
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The OSSA White girls played a great first game 
against Gold winning 2 nil. Chelsea started out 
quietly but as she got to know her team mates grew 
in confidence and began to show her skill and 
determination. By the second game Chelsea was in 
her element and played a starring role, scoring 2 
goals in the team’s 8-0 win. 
 
Winning both their games means that our girls’ 
team will go on to represent OSSA against Orange 
East in coming weeks. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks Mr Edwards 
Thank you to Mr Edwards who has not only been 
doing a great job in the office in Mrs Chapman’s 
absence but has also been volunteering in the 
classrooms on the days he doesn’t work. 
 
If you’d like to spend some time at school helping 
out, please speak to one of the teachers.  
 
Growth Mindset 
In peer tutoring we have continued to work on 
teaching students about being determined, not 
giving up and taking on tough challenges. 
 
You will find our Growth Mindset tree in the foyer. 
The students came up with lots of great statements 
about this recently to make the leaves. 


